From: Harris Kagan [kagan@mps.ohio-state.edu]
Sent: Mon 1/7/2008 9:05 AM
Subject: Re: Physics 655

Hi David,

  I spoke with Richard Hughes last week about the Phy 655 issue.  I think we will try to proceed with the second solution you discuss:

       > Alternatively, one could do something like what is

       > currently done with physics 516/616 and 517/617--the two

       > courses meet at the same time, but the requirements for

       > the students registered in the higher level course are

       > simply greater.  So you could have Physics H455/655, and

       > have clearly defined differences in expectations for the

       > two courses.

The two courses would meet at the same time but the requirements for Phy

655 would then be greater than the requirements for H455 in the following way:

   Requirement                H455          Phy 655

   Final Project (4"x5")       x

   Final Project (5"x7")                       x

   Research/Teach 1 Lecture                    x

The difficulty of a final project in 5"x7" format is roughly 2-5 times harder than in 4"x5" format.  The larger format is usually reserved for students taking 555 or higher classes so I believe this is appropriate.

The goal of having the grads research and teach a 2 hr lecture is that they would then have to become completely familiar with a topic for the course. This would involve quite a bit of research on their part and individual feedback from the instructor. They would be graded by the instructor who would be present during their lecture.  This is not done at the 400-500 level so again I believe this is also appropriate.

Please let me know if you have any comments on these revisions.  I will try to call you today to talk about any additional issues.

  Thanks,

   Harris

andereck@mps.ohio-state.edu wrote:

> Harris,

> 

> The proposal for the new course Physics 655 was reviewed briefly by 

> the MAPS Curriculum Committee.  The physics representative was not 

> present, so I gave a quick overview.  The committee has sufficient 

> concerns that they cannot endorse the proposal as it stands.  The 

> primary concern is that one simply cannot have the same requirements 

> for a graduate course at the 600 level as for an undergraduate honors 

> course.  And cross-listing in this way doesn't work.  Two possible 

> solutions were offered.  First, simply have one course at the 500 

> level that can satisfy both needs.  500 level courses are certainly 

> open to undergraduates, and they can be used for graduate credit if 

> the course is not in the student's own unit (i.e, it could not be used 

> by a physics graduate student to count toward his/her physics degree 

> program).  Not sure if there are graduate students in the Arts who 

> would use 655 or not, so that could be an issue.  Alternatively, one 

> could do something like what is currently done with physics 516/616 

> and 517/617--the two courses meet at the same time, but the 

> requirements for the students registered in the higher level course 

> are simply greater.  So you could have Physics H455/655, and have 

> clearly defined differences in expectations for the two courses.  

> There were also some quibbles over the naming of the two courses, but 

> those were minor compared with the fundamental issue of course content.

> 

> If you would like to talk about how to move forward I would be happy 

> to do so.

> 

> Thanks,

> Dave

> 

> 

> 
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